
Voting Equipment Public Logic and Accuracy Test 
 

In accordance with Florida Statute, Section 101.5612, a pre-election test of the automatic tabulating 
equipment, which will be used to tabulate the votes cast in the August 20, 2024, Primary Election, will 
begin at 10:00 a.m. on July 30, 2024, at the Supervisor of Elections Office, 16 South Madison Street, 
Quincy. 
 
The purpose of the test is to ascertain that the equipment will correctly count the votes cast for all 
candidates and races. 
 
The Canvassing Board will convene and begin testing the voting equipment until completed.  Testing is 
open to all candidates, representatives of political parties, the press, and the public. 
 

 
 
 

Canvass of Vote by Mail Returns 
 
The canvassing of the Returned Vote by Mail (absentee) ballots for the 2024 Primary Election, will take 
place at the Supervisor of Elections Office, at the following times:  
  

Dates and Times: 
 

• August 16, 2024 - 7:30 a.m., Canvass of Vote by Mail Ballots 
• August 20, 2024 -3:00 p.m., Canvass of Vote by Mail Ballots 
• August 22, 2024 - 5:00 p.m., Canvass of Provisional & Cured Ballots 

 
 


